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This bill clarifies that the stillbirth credit enacted in Laws 2016, chapter 189, may be claimed by the 

birth mother, unless the birth mother is a surrogate, in which case the credit is claimed by the parent 

listed first on the certificate of birth resulting in stillbirth. Effective retroactively to tax year 2016, the 

first year the credit was allowed. 

 


